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We celebrated summer with the annual Roseville Area Senior Program Ice 
Cream Social in the Lounge, Tuesday, August 13. Approximately 100 people 
attended. Lara Hermanson, music therapist for Cherrywood Pointe, sang and 
played guitar for the third year. A big thank you to Cherrywood Pointe of 
Roseville and Cherrywood Pointe at Lexington for sponsoring the RASP Ice 
Cream Social.
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What’s in This Issue? 

Proudly honor a veteran in your 
family or one that may be a friend. 
All you need to do is bring the 
photo (or photos) in a frame 
or unframed, and we will do the 
rest. We have student volunteers 
from Roseville Area High School 
who will decorate the lounge, 
and post veterans’ photos on the 
RASP Veterans Wall of Honor or 
display them on our shelves during 
November. All photos will be 
returned at the end of November. 

To all armed services men and women, we thank you for protecting our freedom 
and keeping our country safe and strong.

Complimentary coffee and tea (and maybe even some treats) are available to 
all veterans in the RASP Senior Lounge November 4-8. Drop your name in the 
box for the prize drawing November 29. 

Annual Ice Cream Social 

Veterans Wall of Honor 

Roseville Area Senior Program Newsletter
Proud to be a part of Roseville Area Schools and Community Education

Legacy Giving
Leave a lasting legacy that will 
strengthen our community as a whole. 
By including the Roseville Area Senior 
Program in your estate planning, you 
can ensure that we can continue to 
provide essential services such as:

•	 Meals on Wheels
•	 Services Coordination
•	 Educational Programming
•	 Activities

Contact Norm Kunselman
RASP Coordinator

651.604.3522



Walking out of the house today, and looking up and down our street, I am 
struck by the beautiful autumn colors of the many maples.  A palette of 

red, yellow, burgundy, orange, and golden brown. Soaking it all in with the warmth 
of the sun beaming on me, I think, “Wouldn’t it be grand if this moment could be 
frozen in time?” - A couple walk by, and I return to the moment. Eyeing them, I 
notice that the stroller they are pushing has a baby wrapped in blankets…No wait, 
we are now exchanging greetings, and the baby is a black and white Chihuahua! 
I smile to myself and get in my car. Driving away, I am reminded that seasonal 
weather is in change mode, and before you know it the trees will be barren, and 
the yards that are covered in leaves will be replaced with a blanket of snow. 

Change is on the horizon for Fairview Community Center in 2020, also.  As 
you may know, with the passing of the referendum in 2017, it was the intent to 
remodel Fairview Community Center, however after architectural engineers 
conducted their inspections, it became apparent that remodeling would be more 
costly than building a new center. Ground breaking for the new building will begin 
this spring, and completion is slated for fall 2021. 

The new building will be home to the same programs that are currently housed 
at  Fairview: Community Education, Adult & Youth Enrichment, the Adult Learning 
Center, Fairview Alternative High School, Early Childhood programs, Friendship 
Connection and, of course, the Roseville Area Senior Program (RASP).

RASP will continue to offer the same activities in the new building, and 
programming will continue as we bring you an assortment of relevant talks and 
classes that meet your needs and interests. We will continue our commitment to 
offer quality services such as Meals on Wheels, Volunteer Medical Rides, resource 
referrals, the Foot Clinic, free blood pressure checks, computer access, and the 
lending library. 

One service that will not continue is the RASP shuttle bus. It will come to an end 
December 31, 2019.This was a difficult decision to be made by Roseville Area 
Schools, Community Education and RASP. There are many factors that contributed 
to the current transportation program being unsustainable. Among them is: 

•  Low and decreasing ridership (a drop in 564 rides over the past year; 	61% drop     
   in clients)
•  Duplication of services (such as GoGo Grandparent, Transit Link, Metro Mobility, 
    Lyft/Uber, etc.)
•  Compliance with stricter industry regulations
•  Lack of subsides for senior transportation, leaving us with a deficit of more than 
   $11 per ride. 
•  Expenses increased each year, while revenue and donations decreased resulting   
   in yearly deficits

   Blessings,

   Norm

Norm’s Notes
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Make a Difference in
Your Community

Volunteer with the
Senior Program

Current Volunteer 
Opportunities:

* Meals on Wheels Drivers
* Medical Driver, 2x/month
* RASP Advisory Council
* Special Events Assistant

Volunteering..
The best job you never had!

To receive an application, 
contact us at rasp@isd623.org 

or call 651.604.3520.

ANNUAL 
FUNDRAISING

FOR RASP
We will soon be celebrating 
Thanksgiving - a time to be 
thankful and giving. Each year at 
this time, we turn to generous 
people like you who care about 
RASP and the great work 
that we do. If you have not 
contributed to the RASP Annual 
Fund Campaign, now is the 
perfect time. 

The RASP Annual Fund Letter 
will be mailed to homes before 
Thanksgiving. You can also 
donate online at: www.isd623.
org/RASPGive, or call the RASP 
office at 651-604-3520. 

Your support is greatly 
appreciated! I hope you have 
a wonderful Thanksgiving and 
holiday season!



After a year of construction 
on the first phase of 
work resulting from the 
November 2017 bond 
referendum, ground was 
broken in October at 
Roseville Area Middle 
School, Parkview Center 
School, E.D. Williams 
Elementary, Falcon Heights 
Elementary and Harambee 

Elementary. Local elected officials joined students, teachers, staff, 
families and community members to mark the occasions at each 
site. Work by Kraus-Anderson, in partnership with LSE Architects 
and KFI Engineering, will continue through the winter, along with 
work already underway at Roseville Area High School. In spring 
2020, construction will begin at the Fairview Community Center. 
We are pleased that all projects continue to progress on schedule 
and within the committed budget. For more information about 
the design and construction projects, along with the commitments 
made to the community in the bond, are available at isd623.org/
facilities.
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In September, attendees of the Raiders’ football game 
cheered on the 2019 inductees to the Roseville Area 
Schools Hall of Fame. Those honored included, (pictured 
L-R): Bob Erdman, ‘52; Carolyn Kieger, ‘02 (not pictured, 
her parents accepted on her behalf); Rod Smith, ‘88; 
Debbie Sparks (Thompson), ‘96; and Lee Stecklein, ‘12. 
The Hall of Fame program recognizes and pays tribute 
to former athletes, former coaches and community 
members who have displayed outstanding athletic 
abilities or have made exceptional contributions to our 
school district’s athletic programs. Read more about the 
inductees at isd623.org/2019HOF.

Breaking Ground Roseville’s Own Hall of Fame
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A Cooperative community of vibrant adults 55+ 

94 Units, 12 Floor Plans 835 to 1,653 sq. ft. 
Nestled in a quiet residential neighborhood 

close to shopping, restaurants,  
services, a park and a pond.

Call for a tour!
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